
BatStateU takes active role in combating poverty

In a concerted effort to contribute to the national government's mission of eradicating poverty
and hunger, Batangas State University (BatStateU) has been deeply involved in shaping policies,
engaging in consultations, and overseeing the implementation of RA 11310, known as the
"Pantawid Pamilyang Pilipino Program" (4Ps).

One pivotal aspect of the university's involvement is its membership in the Regional Independent
Monitoring Committee (RIMC), which plays a critical role in assessing eligible household
beneficiaries and ensuring local government compliance with the program's conditions.
Additionally, this committee sets high standards for accountability, transparency, and equity
among all 4Ps stakeholders.

BatStateU also actively participates in quarterly meetings, conducts field visits, and engages in
various activities aimed at refining policy recommendations and enhancing program
implementation.

In 2022, BatStateU undertook field visits, conducted facility spot-checks in CALABARZON
provinces, and actively participated in conferences and discussions to present their findings
regarding the government's poverty-alleviation programs.

The Pantawid Pamilyang Pilipino Program, commonly referred to as 4Ps is a conditional cash
transfer initiative under the purview of the Philippine Department of Social Welfare and
Development. This program serves as a vital instrument in the battle against poverty and aims to



uplift the lives of vulnerable Filipino families. BatStateU's dedication to this cause is an
exemplary demonstration of its commitment to the broader national goal of poverty eradication.


